April 28, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan







Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O US E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

I am pleased to transmit to you a proposed Homeland Security Policy motion for Council adoption.    

This policy motion establishes a commitment by King County government to a comprehensive and regional approach to Homeland Security through participation with regional partners in critical Homeland Security issues.   It also defines the following King County Homeland Security policy objectives and outlines tasks for achieving these objectives:

·  Protecting the health, safety, and welfare of all King County government employees and the people who live, work, and visit King County.

· Protecting continuity of core government functions.

· Protecting the County’s critical infrastructure including information technology, critical government structures, wastewater treatment facilities, and transportation systems.

Staff of the Office of Emergency Management is available to answer questions and provide a briefing if this is desired.  Thank you for your continued support as we prepare the region to respond effectively to disasters.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director

  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Eric E. Holdeman, Division Director, Office of Emergency Management, DES

